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The weeks after Christmas always strike me as a time of 
exhaling. All the joyful chaos of the Season has left us a 
little spent. 
 
Traditionally, the Season after Christmas is a time of 
quiet and reflection as well; a time to consider how the Christmas event claims us 
as a people of faith. After our lives and our souls have quieted some and we have 
claimed for ourselves a moment or two of peace and stillness, it is important to 
reflect upon how this strange event claims us. What does it mean to our lives and 
to our life together that God is born into the world? 
 
This ‘church’ season is called Epiphany. It is the day and season commemorating 
the visitation of the Magi, who bring with them gifts befitting a newborn king. It is 
also the church festival that celebrates the revelation of Christ to the world beyond 
the borders of Israel, symbolized in these Persian astrologers, or whatever they may 
have been, who traveled miles to bear witness to the Good News. And then left to 
bear this Good News back into the world. 
 
Their travels beg the question of us: How do we bear this Good News into the 
world? 
 
 It is altogether fitting and appropriate for us to be considering this in this season of 
rebirth, of light returning to the world. It is altogether fitting in this season of 
revelation that we will be joining our lives to the dream of God for abundance and 
joy for all people. 
 
I look forward to everything that the New Year will bring to us at the First 
Congregational Church and in sharing with you all that we will bring together to 
God’s world. 
 
Blessings to each of you on the New Year.  
 
Todd 
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Call to Annual Budget Meeting  

To the active members of the First Congregational Church of Madison, CT 

Pursuant to the rules of the Church:  

The Annual Budget Meeting of the First Congregational Church of Madison, CT 
will be held on Sunday, January 21, 2018 in the Meetinghouse immediately following 
the Church Service, to:  

1. Receive and act upon the Operating Budget for 2018. 

2. Receive and act upon the Board’s recommendation to form a Search Committee 
for Minister of Community Life.  

Attest:       Sharon Fisher, Clerk of the Church 

Dated:  December 14, 2017 

Message from the Board – Annual Budget Meeting  January 21, 2018 

 

At our Annual Budget Meeting we will decide our budget for the year. Most of the 
budget proposal is a continuation of our usual functions and activities. The signifi-
cant difference is the inclusion of a new clergy position, Minister of Community 
Life. We have described and discussed this new role in several forums, and heard 
your feedback and questions. Here is a summary of what we presented and respons-
es to your questions: 

Why do we need a Minister of Community Life? 
 
We are a borderline one-minister church, with Pastoral needs that are greater than 
typical churches our size. The Senior Minister’s responsibilities include worship, 
pastoral care, administration and program development. As Reverend Todd Vetter 
began his second year with us, the Board and he discussed our progress and conclud-
ed that, while we are very happy with Todd’s accomplishments in the first three are-
as, he has not had sufficient time to devote to program development and delivery. 
And while we can maintain our current state for a while, our longer term health and 
vitality as an institution will require bringing more people into our congregation. 
The primary purpose of the Minister of Community Life is to develop programs, 
both internal ministries (such as small groups, adult and inter-generational pro-
grams) and community outreach, to increase our presence and build our identity out-
side our walls. It will also support our traditional worship. 
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 What is the budget impact? 
 

To help minimize the cost, the position is seen as a ¾ time role, with a total annual 
cost of $80,000, which includes salary and benefits. In the first year, it will be pro-
rated, depending on when it starts. 

 

How will we pay for it? 
 

While we have encouraged people to increase their pledges to fund the new posi-
tion, and the response so far has been good, we do not expect to fully fund it from 
pledges alone. We estimate that partially funding it from our endowments will in-
crease our draw by about one to two percentage points initially, which will decline 
as our membership grows. We consider this an investment in our future, leading to 
our growing vitality and membership.  
 

Due to good fund performance the past few years, we are fortunate at the present 
time to be able to make this investment in our future. 

 

What if it does not produce the growth we expect? 
 

As with all our programs and positions, the Board will evaluate our progress and 
make course corrections as needed. If our best efforts do not produce the result we 
seek, we will rethink or terminate the position. 

  

What will happen if we decide not to adopt this proposal? 
 

It’s a choice we can make. But there is a risk with this choice as well. The likely out-
come of just maintaining what we have now, given our congregation’s de-
mographics, is an acceleration in our declining membership, and increased reliance 
on our endowments, which is unsustainable in the longer term. 
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Why is Sarah Vetter a candidate? 
 

When churches envision a new staff position, there is often a church member who express-
es an interest  whose experience and training fit well with the requirements of the job. Sev-
eral people from the congregation have mentioned that Sarah Vetter seems a very good fit 
for the position of Minister of Community Life. She is an ordained UCC clergyperson, 
with several years of experience in parish ministry. She has a personal skill set and style 
that align extremely well with this new position, and indeed with the congregation as a 
whole. She is already highly qualified on the criteria that goes a long way to insuring suc-
cess: personal fit. 
 

That said, we still will form a search committee to thoroughly evaluate her candidacy be-
fore making a final decision.  
 

What is the process for considering an internal candidate? 
 

When a congregation has an internal candidate for a position, the UCC strongly recom-
mends that a decision be made on that person before opening up the process to external 
candidates. While we do not have to follow their recommendation, the main reason it’s a 
good idea is that, in a combined search, the pool of quality candidates is smaller if it is 
known that a strong internal candidate is being considered. Outside candidates won’t want 
to invest their energy if they see only a small chance of succeeding.   
 

How will we vote on these proposals? 
 

During the budget meeting we will offer three motions: 
 
 Approve the budget for 2018 with the new Minister of Community Life  

     included. 

 If that motion fails, we will offer the same budget without the position, and the next 
steps will not be necessary. 

 If the original motion passes, we will vote on a motion to establish a search committee 
to evaluate Sarah Vetter’s candidacy.  

 If that motion fails, we will vote on a motion to establish a search committee to find 
and evaluate both internal and external candidates. 

We renew our invitation to anyone who would like to speak with us privately about any 
question or concern you may have about this new position. Please contact any member of 
the Board or the church office and we will be happy to arrange it. 

Your Lay Leadership Board 

Peggy Antenucci, Doug Ewers (Moderator), Sharon Fisher (Clerk), Barnaby Mortensen, 
Hank Robbins (Treasurer), Jeff Swiggett and Susan Wenderoth 
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2018 OFFERING ENVELOPES 
  
 

If you requested offering envelopes on your 2018 pledge card, 
and have not picked them up, please call or email Marcia Stone 
at 203-245-2739  
ext. 23 or  mstone@fccmadison.org.  
Contributions received in those envelopes will be applied to our 
2018 pledge unless you indicate otherwise. Please mark your 
check appropriately. 
Thank you for your support 

Soup & Bingo 

Join us on Saturday, January 20th at 5 p.m. in 
Hubley Hall for Soup & Bingo!  The Fellowship 
Commission will provide a variety of soups, chili, 
macaroni and cheese, bread, and beverages. Please 
bring a dessert to share (or soup if you prefer) plus 
something to mark your Bingo cards (pennies, 
buttons, M&Ms, etc.)  Bingo cards are $3 each or 4/$10.  All ages of children and 
adults are welcome.  If you need a ride, contact the church office by January 16th. 
Please email alisonhubley@gmail.com so we know how many to plan for.  Don't 
miss this fun evening!  

Many Thanks from Outreach 

Our 2017 Angel Giving Tree was an amazing success thanks to so many who 

generously donated their time, talent, and treasure to help the children and 

adults living in transitional housing  sponsored by Christian Community Ac-

tion (CCA).  This was truly an intergenerational giving tree: families 

shopped for needed and wish list gifts, our bakers made home-made cookies, 

our knitters knit prayer shawls, and our children decorated packages that con-

veyed the Christmas spirit. Thank you to one and all for your participation 

and generous support of these forty-four residents: thanks to you, their 

Christmas a bit brighter this year. 

CVH and Cathy Hopkins wish to thank all who so generously donated to 
our drive to provide Christmas for the psychiatric patients at the hospi-
tal.  Never before has our church's participation been so great. 
 
Blessings abound to all. 

mailto:mstone@fccmadison.org
mailto:alisonhubley@gmail.com
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Cancer and Chronic Condition Support Group 
 
The Cancer and Chronic Condition Support Group  is a place to talk, listen and 
share, be it fears, lessons learned or experiences.  
 You may come to one meeting or many; participate in discussion or just listen;  
wherever you are on your journey- newly diagnosed, long time survivor, caregiver, 
friend or family- you are welcome to join us. The group is open to anyone in the 
community. We meet on the first Saturday of each month at The First Congrega-
tional Church of Madison at 10am in the church parlor. 
For further information please contact Marie Reeve via e-mail at 

marie@reevefamilyct.com . 

 

Coffee Hour    
 

Thank you to the 75 generous people who 
have donated coffee hour refreshments be-
tween September-November!  Each week 
Fellowship provides coffee, tea, milk, half & 
half, and juice.  We rely on contributions of food items from church members.  Did 
you know that eight people are needed to donate food every week? As fall comes to 
an end and we enter the winter season, we need  
volunteers to bring food each week, even if you have already brought  
something this fall.  Items needed include sandwiches, deviled eggs, fruit, cheese & 
crackers, vegetables & dip, cookies, bagels, dessert bars, muffins, brownies, coffee 
cake, breads, donuts, cupcakes, hors d’oeuvres, etc.  If you  
can help, sign up with Alison Hubley at coffee hour or email  
alisonhubley@gmail.com. 
 

 

mailto:marie@reevefamilyct.com


 7 

Six for Supper   
   

These dinner groups meet once a month in 
someone's home and are designed for parents to at-
tend with their children.  Each person brings part of 
the meal.  Sign up throughout December for groups, 
which will meet in January, February, and 
March.  On the signup sheet on the Fellowship bulle-
tin board in Hubley Hall, please write in which eve-
nings are best for your family:  Friday, Saturday, 
and/or Sunday.  You may also sign up by email-
ing alisonhubley@gmail.com 
  

 Nine to Dine   
 

The winter session is here!  Nine to Dine is open to 
any adults from our church, whether single, married, 
widowed, divorced, or separated.  Those signing up 
will be placed in groups of nine.  Each group will 
meet at someone's home once a month for dinner in 
January, February, and March.  You do not have to 
host it at your home.  The group leader will assign 
each person part of the meal to bring, such as an ap-
petizer, salad, entree, vegetables, rice/potato dish, 
dessert, or wine.  Nine to Dine is a great way to 
meet new people and become better acquainted with others while enjoying a meal 
together. Sign up on the Fellowship bulletin board in Hubley Hall by December 31st 
or email alisonhubley@gmail.com. 
  

Men’s Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
 

Men of FCC, the current session on Tuesday morning  will end next week for the 
Holiday season. Starting the New Year we are looking for new ideas, studies, direc-
tion, participation and feedback, Please contact me if you would like to contribute in 
any way. I can be reached via E-mail at “colin@reevefamilyct.com”.   

Is it the right time??, day of the week, etc. ??  

We look forward to your feedback and participation.  

 

mailto:colin@reevefamilyct.com
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Calling all 3rd-7th Graders!  
 

Please join us for our holiday party to Saturday, 
Jan. 6th from 5:30-7:00, with pizza, a gift exchange 
(wrapped, unisex, no more than $10 value - I will 
have extra gifts if you need one to exchange), and a 
short service project. Please RSVP to Sue stimo-
nyhall@hotmail.com 
 

HS Holiday Gathering! Sunday, January 7th 
 

We will meet at FCC for pizza and a quick gift exchange (who doesn't love gifts?) at 
1:30, then drive to Northford for ice skating. We should be back in Madison by 5:30 
latest. I will need a couple of drivers/chaperones depending on how many teens at-
tend. $7 admission, $3 skate rental. Please join us! RSVP to Sue at stimo-
nyhall@hotmail.com 
 

HS Shoreline Giv2 Group 
 

All FCC teens 7th grade and above are invited to join with other United Church of 
Christ Shoreline youth to serve at the outdoor Chapel on the Green in New Haven 
on Saturday, January 13th and Sunday, January 14th. The Chapel on the Green is 
hosted by Trinity Episcopal Church.  
 
Link: http://trinitynewhaven.org/chapelonthegreen/ 
 
We will have two work sessions for this event.  On Saturday, January 13, we will 
meet at 5 pm at North Guilford Congregational Church to make sandwiches and as-
semble 150 bag lunches. We will provide our Giv2 youth with pizza/snacks and 
share in reflection on the Christian role in feeding God's children.  On January 14, 
we need to load the food and be down at the New Haven green by 1:30.  We will join 
in an outdoor worship service (rain or shine) and then set table up to distribute the 
lunches.  We will be ready to return to Madison by 3:30. Drivers and chaperones will 
be needed for both events. Please RSVP to Sue stimonyhall@hotmail.com  

mailto:stimonyhall@hotmail.com
mailto:stimonyhall@hotmail.com
mailto:stimonyhall@hotmail.com
mailto:stimonyhall@hotmail.com
http://trinitynewhaven.org/chapelonthegreen/
mailto:stimonyhall@hotmail.com
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All 7th graders and above (and friends) are invited to participate in our  Annual 

Interfaith Overnight trip to NYC to serve and learn about challenges  facing 

people experiencing homelessness through the Youth Service Opportunities 

Project.  We will need adult chaperones. 

Trip Date: Friday, March 30, 2018 depart FCC at 1:00pm 

Return: Saturday, March 31, 2018 to FCC by 7:00pm approximately 

Transportation: Coach bus 

Cost: approximately $75 per participant, plus money for dinner on the way 

home (typically rest stop).   

Please call or email Sue to demonstrate interest or with questions:  

stimonyhall@hotmail.com, 203-843-6206. 

 

 

mailto:stimonyhall@hotmail.com
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Upcoming Mission Experiences for our Youth

SAVE the Date! For our 14 year old students and older (and their friends) - We are 

booking a SPRING BREAK mission trip to Jonestown, VA to help local families 

who live in poverty by improving the condition of their homes. You must be 14 or 

older to attend. No building experience needed. 

We will need adult chaperones.  

Trip date: Sunday, April 15, 2018-Saturday, April 21, 2018. 

Transportation: To be determined - coach bus or vans 

Cost: Approximately $500 per participant, but we are 

anticipating that each participant will pay about $200, 

through fundraising and personal payments.  

 

Cost includes all meals and accommodations. 

 

From Appalachia Service Project (ASP): 

”ASP provides one of the most rewarding structured 

service opportunities in the nation — bringing thousands of volunteers from around 

the country to rural Central  

Appalachia to repair homes for low-income families. 

  

For 48 years, we’ve made homes warmer,  

safer, and drier for families and provided transformational service experiences for  

volunteers.  Last year, 16,231 volunteers served with ASP, providing critical repairs 

for 493 families and constructing 26 new homes.” 

Please check out their website for more information: www.asphome.com 

We will be offering this service opportunity exclusively to our teens between now 

and  November 15th to gauge interest. On November 15th, we will extend the oppor-

tunity to other Madison churches if our trip is not to capacity. 

 

Please call or email Sue to demonstrate interest or with questions:  

stimonyhall@hotmail.com, 203-843-6206. 

http://www.asphome.com
mailto:stimonyhall@hotmail.com
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You are invited to receive Healing Prayer 

 

It couldn’t be simpler: prayers spoken in love; 
God’s presence through human touch.   
 

We invite you to come and receive prayer from 
the Healing Ministry.  When we gather, we 
simply ask, “How can we pray for you?” and 
then share in a time of prayer together, laying on 
hands if desired.   

It’s amazing how powerful it is to be surrounded 

by caring souls and held in God’s loving presence 

through prayer.  We hope you will come and experience. 

 

All prayer requests are held in confidence. 

 

If you have questions or would like to receive prayer, members of the Healing 

Ministry are happy to speak with you. We are: 

 

Melissa Bennett   Alison Hubley    April Shuman   

Rhonda Bennett   Vicki Littell     Christine Sima 

Kathleen Bidney-Singewald Helena Meader    Dean Singewald 

Doreen Elia    Carol Peragine    Marcia Stone 

Sharon Fisher    Marie Reeve      Rev. Sarah Vetter 

Candy Guerette   Carol Robbins     Rosemarie Welch 

Patty Holdridge           
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We are updating our  

mailing lists again. 

If you receive a  

printed version of this  

newsletter by mail and do 

not want it, or if you  

prefer to  

receive it on-line, please 

send an email to the 

church office with your  

request  to 

mainoffice@fccmadison.org 

Sunday Worship Service 

10:00 a.m. 

In the Meetinghouse 

Communion Served First 

Sunday of Each Month 

 

Our Worship Service is  

broadcast on 

Madison Access TV 

Channel 18, Sunday at 

noon and at other times, 

check their listings.  

 

Sunday School 

During Service 

 

 

Call to Annual  

Budget Meeting  

Sunday,  

January 21, 2018 
 
 

The First Congregational 
Church 

of Madison  
 

26 Meetinghouse Lane, Madison,  CT  06443 
Overlooking the Green 

The Meetinghouse News 
January 2018 

 

 

The Rev. Todd C. Vetter 
Senior Minister 

 

 
 

Phone:     203-245-2739 
Fax:         203-245-3341 
E-mail:    mainoffice@fccmadison.org 
Website:  www.fccmadison.org 
Facebook: First Congregational Church of 
Madison, CT 
Church Office Hours:  
9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., Monday - Friday 
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